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We are of course at the tail end of the 2022 calendar
year. The negative impact of the Covid-19 pandemic
is still felt today, and the ongoing load shedding has
made things worse for our people. Businesses are
struggling. Today, many of our people are without
work. Many have lost hope and their sense of self-
worth. Many are now indulging in too much alcohol
and abusing drugs. 

And we do know that this often leads to continuous
sexual and physical abuse of women and children in
our communities. Our biggest concern is the number
of gender-based violence cases that continue to be
reported, here in the district and nationwide. 

We take this opportunity, on behalf of the leadership collective of Mopani District Municipality to call upon all
of us to work together to end gender-based violence.

We wish to invite men to be part of the solution in ending violence against women and children. Reality is
that women and children are not only violated by strangers, but also by people who are known to them, the
fathers, the husbands, the uncles, the boyfriends, and teachers. 
Men must have dialogue where they must challenge each to end the violence against women and children.
Let us change the belief that men are strong, and that women are weak or that men have to be in charge.

The festive season is upon such, as such many will be taking to our roads travelling to various holiday
destinations, we implore all roads users to act responsibly. We do know that 50% of road fatalities are
caused by drinking and driving.So, we plead with all of you who will be travelling to avoid drinking and
driving. 

Celebrating the birth of Jesus Christ presents an opportunity for all of us to recharge as we spend time with
family and friends. Our only plea is that we celebrate responsibly.

We want to implore all of us as leaders in our communities and caring public servants to reach out in our
individual capacity to those less privileged. Let us all adopt a family in our neighbourhood and inspire hope in
their lives during this festive season – the season of giving. 

On behalf of the leadership collective, we wish all our people in the district a Merry Christmas and a
prosperous New Year.Together, we will face 2023 with renewed strength as we continue to build better
communities together. Let us stay safe. 
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